

## **CHEROKEE NATION**

P.O. Box 948 • Tahlequah, Okla. 74465 • (918) 456-0671

Wilma P. Mankiller Principal Chief John A. Ketcher Deputy Chief

August 18, 1993

Dalee Sambo 4318 E. 5th Avenue Anchorage, Alaska 99508

Dear Dalee,

Thanks for the card. I am pleased that you are working with the Alaska Inter-Tribal Council. I understand Ada Deer plans to be a strong advocate for Alaska Native issues. You should make sure someone briefs her well. She is a good, strong Indian woman. I wish her well.

I am on the mend, again. I have become so accustomed to one health situation after another that I have long since forgotten what it feels like to be healthy. I feel well now and am involved in a number of interesting projects.

I do hope Charlie and I will eventually get to Alaska for an extended visit. Charlie's son, Chris Soap, spent the summer interning in a dental clinic in Alaska this summer. It was a wonderful experience for him.

Keep in touch. Best wishes.

Sincerely,

Wilma P. Mankiller Principal Chief

WPM/AC:bb